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MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

MAYOR DEBBIE WINN 

of the City  Address 2022 

     During the past few years, I have been meeƟng 
with those who parƟcipate at the Tooele Senior  
Center on the first Monday of each month for a  
discussion called “Monday with the Mayor”.  The  
parƟcipants have been informed about how the City 
operates and what is going on city‐wide. The 
meeƟngs have been so successful that I have decided 
to organize a “Monday with the Mayor” event at City 
Hall on a monthly basis.   

     I invite you to join me at 7:00 p.m. on the first Monday of each month, 
here at City Hall or on our Facebook page @tooelecity to listen to a short 
presentaƟon on a specific subject and then I will ask for quesƟons from the 
residents about that topic.  I will be joined by a few members of the City 
Council as well as staff and employees who can help answer quesƟons.  We 
hope that ciƟzens will find this helpful in geƫng the “true” informaƟon  
rather than “fake news” from other sources.  Our first meeƟng will be held 
on April 4th and the topic will be on how our Police Department is responding 
to graffiƟ and speeding — two hot topics! 

     Although I have a list of future topics, you are welcome to let us know 
what you want to discuss.  Just send me an email and I’ll add it to the list.  

     I encourage you to join with your neighbors as we begin the spring clean 
up projects for the next few months.  A list of projects is included on our 
website, tooelecity.org, and I also encourage you to check out the new  
neighborhood clean‐up trailer and work with your neighbors to make your 
neighborhood look even beƩer!   
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Mayor Debbie Winn 

~Mayor Debbie Winn  

 Monday, April 4, 2022 
7:00 p.m. 

Tooele City Hall 
(90 North Main, Tooele) 

 
 
 
 
 

Facebook Live@ 
facebook.com/tooelecity 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Email your questions for the 
Mayor by 4:00 p.m. on  

April 4th to 
mondayswiththemayor@tooelecity.org 

Topic for April 2022 
SPEEDING AND GRAFFITI 
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Tooele City Council 

Justin Brady 
jbrady@tooelecity.org 

Maresa Manzione 
mmanzione@tooelecity.org 

Tony Graf 
tgraf@tooelecity.org 

Ed Hansen 
ehansen@tooelecity.org 

Dave McCall 
dmccall@tooelecity.org 

THE COUNCIL’S CORNER 

BY COUNCIL MEMBER MARESA MANZIONE 

Tooele has a great history – since the town was seƩled, we have welcomed many different groups of people, from miners and army  
ordinance workers to residents from different countries, and people with different religious and poliƟcal backgrounds. This is part of 
what makes Tooele a great place to live. As we welcome more residents to the community, it is important to keep our community  
vibrant, unified, and beauƟful.  One way to do this is through Art and RecreaƟon.  

The PAR tax (Parks, Arts, and RecreaƟon) was originally approved by voters in Tooele in 2004 and again in 2012. State law requires that 
voters have the opportunity to renew the tax every 10 years. This year’s ballot will include a quesƟon about whether our community is 
willing to renew the PAR tax. This tax is 1/10th of 1% sales and use tax (that’s one penny for every $10 spent). 

In the past 18 years, Tooele City has used this money to replace playground equipment, put in new courts and lighƟng at parks, build 
walking paths, contribute to art projects in the city, help with museum improvements, fund Fridays on Vine and other concerts, and 
grant money to art organizaƟons (through the Arts Council) like community theater and the arts fesƟval. These are just a few  
examples. The money collected from this tax can only be used for qualified recreaƟonal faciliƟes, cultural organizaƟons (not the city, 
state, or school district), and cultural faciliƟes in Tooele City. 

There are several new historic murals in downtown Tooele ‐ I hope you get a chance to go see, photograph, and share these art  
projects with others. I appreciate the talent and donaƟons that were given to make these awesome projects happen. I look forward to 
more murals being painted and funded through Arts Council grants. I believe that a community with opportuniƟes for its residents to 
parƟcipate in Art and RecreaƟon is important in building a beƩer city.  

~Maresa  

City Council Meetings are generally held the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of every month at Tooele City Hall. 
Meetings are open to the public and available through livestream on Facebook @tooelecity. Meeting  

agendas, minutes, and Facebook video links for the meetings are available on our website tooelecity.org. 

Midvalley Highway Environmental Assessment 
Now that the Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT) has constructed Midvalley Highway (State Route 179) to 
provide a new connection from Interstate 80 (I-80) to S.R. 138, UDOT is conducting an Environmental Assessment 
(EA) to evaluate potential alternatives and determine the best alignment to connect Midvalley Highway from S.R. 
138 to S.R. 36.   The study team is hosting a Public Scoping Meeting to gather public input regarding transportation 
needs and environmental concerns within the study area. The input received will help the team as they develop a 
preferred alignment. The public will be able to view and comment on the preferred alignment later in 2022.  
 
The Public Scoping Meeting will be open to the broader public and have both an online and in-person meeting  
option:  
 
 
 
 
 
The same information will be presented at both meetings. These meetings will kick off a public comment period 
that will run through May 12, 2022.   
Register for the online meeting on the study website at www.udot.utah.gov/midvalley/. 
Please reach out to a study representative with any questions or concerns at 435-269-2440 or midvalley@utah.gov. 

In-Person Open House 
Thursday, April 14, 2022 
6 – 7:30 p.m. 
Tooele City Hall Council Chambers (90 North Main Street, Tooele) 

Online Presentation and Q&A 
Wednesday, April 13, 2022 
6 – 7 p.m. 
Zoom Webinar 
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FROM THE FINANCE DEPARTMENT AT TOOELE CITY 
April Bills:  
You may have noƟced that we have not been out reading meters during the winter months. Each year the City esƟmates water usage for 
the winter months. This esƟmated usage is based upon the average water used at the locaƟon during the prior year (November‐March). 
When we take the first reading of the year in the month of March the consumpƟon is then billed based off of actual usage. Customers 
will see a posiƟve or negaƟve consumpƟon indicaƟng that they are either being billed for unbilled water usage, or credited for unused 
units that have been billed for.     
 

It is important to watch for high water consumpƟon on your April billing as this can indicate a water leak during the winter months.  
AddiƟonally, it will impact your next year’s winter water average and your sewer average calculaƟon (see below). If you noƟce an  
unusually high consumpƟon please call us and we can check the meter for leaks.  Also, please be sure to report any leaks that have been 
repaired during these winter months to the Tooele City Finance Department for a parƟal credit to your account.  
 

Sewer Rate Re‐calculaƟons:  
Sewer charges are calculated every year and your new monthly charge appears on the April bill. The sewer charge is calculated based off 
of actual water used during the winter months from November through March. 
 

The sewer billing is a combinaƟon of two fees: 
Base fee of  $7.00 + 
A Base fee of $2.00 per unit of water averaged during the winter months (calculated November through March, which normally 

accounts for internal water use only).  
 

If your rate has increased some common things that can cause an increase in the charge is an increase of household members, working 
from home, outside watering aŌer November 1st, and leaks in the inside or outside of home during the winter months.  If you did  
experience a leak please call our office. 
 

Equal Pay Re‐CalculaƟons: 
Customers currently enrolled in our equal pay program will have their equal pay amounts re‐calculated on the April bill. Equal Pay is an 
average of what is actually used for the last 12 months of billing for all services billed. It is important to note that actual meter readings 
of winter usage and sewer rate changes reflected on the April billing will not impact this re‐calculaƟon as it will be for service from April 
2021—March of 2022 billings.  
 

It is very important for all equal pay customers to review their water usage monthly as this is the only way to quickly idenƟfy a possible 
leak or problem.  If usage is not monitored it can take up to 12 months for this to show up in your billing which not only costs money but 
wastes our precious resources.  Please report any unusually high usage amounts to our office. 
 

The Finance Department can be reached at (435) 843‐2150 or at uƟliƟes@tooelecity.org.  

WELLBEING SURVEY: USU’s Utah 
Wellbeing Project has partnered with 
many cities and towns throughout 
Utah to conduct a public wellbeing 

survey. Tooele City encourages you to take  
10 minutes to provide your feedback.  You must 
be age 18+.  Disponible en Español.  Please 
share with others in your household and  
the Tooele City community. For more  
information you can contact Dr. Flint at  
courtney.flint@usu.edu. 
 
TAKE THE SURVEY: https://tinyurl.com/Tooele2022  

TOOELE COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 Online RegistraƟon for the 2022‐23 school year 
 
Tooele County School District will be moving to a new Student  
InformaƟon System for the 2022‐23 school year. We are thrilled to 
introduce Skyward to our students and families. With the Skyward 
Family Access App, you can play an even bigger role in the learning 
process. From registraƟon, reporƟng an absence, checking grades 
and assignments, keeping track of lunch accounts, to staying in 
touch with teachers, all from the Family Access App. 
 
To assist in the roll over process, we ask all parents to register in our 
current ASPIRE system. It is open to parents to do so now through 
the end of April. It is vital that all informaƟon is current and correct.  

 
Please go to the link below for registraƟon. 

hƩps://sites.tooeleschools.org/RL/ 
 
A Welcome Back Packet will need to be completed in July in the 
new Skyward system. More details will follow. 
 
For addiƟonal informaƟon, please contact the 
District Office at (435)833‐8761. 

 

Your participation in this survey will inform the  
city’s planning processes and give us a better  

understanding of wellbeing across Utah. 
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WEEKLY EVENTS 
SPRING STORY TIME:  Wednesdays ● 11:00 AM 
TEEN TIME: Donuts and Drawing:  Thursday, April 7 ● 4 – 5:00 PM 
RegistraƟon opens March 14  Snack on donuts and learn how to draw 
with Lexi from the library’s Teen Advisory Council.  RegistraƟon required. 
This event is for TEENS (12‐18 years old) only.  
Register here>> hƩps://bit.ly/TTdonutsdrawing  
TWEEN CLUB: Blackout Poetry:  Thursday, April 14 ● 4 – 5:00 PM 
RegistraƟon opens March 14. Write something new when you alter 
something old using blackout poetry. Pre‐registraƟon required. This 
event is for TWEENS (9‐11 years old) only.  
Register here>> hƩps://bit.ly/TCblackout  
TEEN & TWEEN TIME: Jelly Bean Towers: Thurs., April 21 ● 4 – 5:00 PM 
RegistraƟon opens April 1. How many books can a tower made of jelly‐
beans and toothpicks hold? Come use your engineering skills to create 
the strongest tower. Pre‐registraƟon required. This event is for TWEENS 
and TEENS (9‐18 years old) only.  
Register here>> hƩps://bit.ly/TPLJellybean  
 
SPECIAL EVENTS 
NATIONAL LIBRARY WEEK:   
April 3 – 9, 2022 

Visit the library this week to pick up 
a “Library Bingo” card and earn a 
chance to win some fun prizes while 
learning about your library. The 
theme for NaƟonal Library Week 
2022, “Connect with Your Library,” 
reminds us that libraries are places 
to get connected to technology by 
using broadband, computers, and 
other resources. Libraries also offer 
opportuniƟes to connect with  
media, programs, ideas, and  
classes—in addiƟon to books. Most 
importantly libraries also connect 
communiƟes to each other. 

 

EASTER COLORING CONTEST:  Submit your masterpiece by April 15 
Get your hands on the free Easter coloring book from the Tooele  
Transcript. CreaƟvely color Tooele City’s page and enter it at the library 
before April 15. Prizes will be awarded for the winning entry in 3 age 
groups between 0 and 11 years old.  Entries can also be taken to Tooele 
City Hall, PraƩ AquaƟc Center, and Oquirrh Hills Golf Course. 
 

CHILD DEVELOPMENT ASSESSMENTS with HELP ME GROW 
Wednesday, April 20 ● 11:00 AM – 12:00 PM 
Join Help Me Grow Utah at an open play Ɵme and story Ɵme!  
Take some Ɵme to have fun with your child, meet other parents, and 
learn more about your child's development through play. At the  
playƟme, you can fill out a developmental screening quesƟonnaire, learn 
how you can help your child's development, and get informaƟon about 
community resources. 
 

DIGITAL ME: ADULT COMPUTER COURSES:  Throughout the month  
Free computer courses designed for adult learners. Register by calling 
435‐882‐2182.  Classes include Learn to use MicrosoŌ Excel and Excel, 
Learn to use Canva, Learn about Smartphone Photography, Learn to  
create Resumes and Cover LeƩers, Learn to use a Cricut, and more! 

 
 

Tooele City Library • Free Events • April 2022 

128 W. Vine St. | (435) 882‐2182 | tooelelibrary.org 
Email:  askalibrarian@tooelecity.org 

PRATT AQUATIC CENTER 
55 N. 200 W., Tooele | 435-882-3247  

tooelecity.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Look What We Offer! 
 
Public Swimming 
Lap Swimming 
Current/Water Walking 
Water Aerobic Classes 
Birthday Parties & Facility Rentals 
Youth Swimming Lessons Year Round 
 
Registration/Reservations online at tooelecity.org 
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Kids Craft Club 
Let’s get creative!   

Come make a new project each month! 
$5.00 per class 
Tooele City Hall (90 North Main St.) 
4:00 - 5:00 p.m. 
Register at tooelecity.org 
Questions call 435-830-2458 
info@tooelecityartscouncil.com 
 

April 6 
Easter Chick 

 

May 4 
Duct Tape Cube 

 

Abracadabra! 
Free Family Activity with Tooele City! 

MAGIC SHOW 
May 2, 2022 

Dow James Building 
7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

Register at tooelecity.org 
Registration opens on April 18th 
Questions? Call 435-843-2143 

Easter Egg Hunt 
April 16, 2022 

Select one egg hunt time 
9:00-9:45 / 10:00-10:45 / 11:00-11:45 

 
Tooele Valley Museum 
35 North Broadway, Tooele 
 

Register at  
tooelecity.org 
 

Questions?  
Call 435-843-2143 or  
email hollyt@tooelecity.org 
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4TH OF JULY VENDORS WANTED! 
Tooele City is now accepting vendors for the 4th of  
July. For more information and to register, visit  
tooelecity.org. Questions call 435-843-2141. 

VENDORS 

Miss Tooele City 2022 
Become a Contestant! 

Entry Materials and More Information 
Now Available Online at 

TooeleCity.org 
Our Community > Miss Tooele City 

Entry Deadline is May 31st at 12:00 p.m. 

4th of July Parade  
Grand Marshal Submissions 

Tooele City is seeking public nominations for this year’s 4th of July Parade 
Grand Marshal.  The Grand Marshal will be honored throughout our week‐long 
4th of July celebration. Nominees must be a past or present Tooele City resident 
and must be willing and able to ride in the 4th of July Parade and attend the 
awards presentation that immediately follows the parade. A nominee should be 
reflective of the 2022 4th of July Theme, “Sounds of Freedom”.  Please submit 
your nomination online at tooelecity.org and tell us why your nominee should 
be this year’s Grand Marshal.  For questions or more information please contact 
Terra Sherwood at 435‐843‐2142 or terras@tooelecity.org.  

Submission Deadline:  Friday, April 15, 2022 

MILITARY/VETERAN LIGHT POLE BANNERS 
Tooele City will again be offering military/veteran light pole banners to be 
displayed in the Downtown Area on Main Street around the Memorial 
Day, 4th of July, and Veterans Day holidays in 2022. What a great way to 
honor our past and present military heroes! Order one to be displayed for 
your loved one today! Numbers are limited! 

The light pole banner registraƟon begins online at tooelecity.org on  
Tuesday, March 1, 2022 at 8:00 a.m. with the deadline to order on  
Friday, April 29, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. Banners will cost $100 per one side of 
the banner. Tooele City will maintain ownership of all light pole banners 
aŌer purchase.   

QuesƟons? Contact the Tooele City Parks and RecreaƟon Department at  
435‐843‐2143 or visit tooelecity.org for more informaƟon. 

Kid’s Triathlon  
will be held on Friday, 
June 24th at 6 p.m.! 

Saturday, June 25, 2022 at 6:30 a.m. 
Pratt Aquatic Center 
Space will be limited! 
Registration fee is $25.  

Registration is now open on our  
website www.tooelecity.org 

Start 
Training 
Today! 

 Register by May 30, 2022 to receive a race shirt. 

NEIGHBORHOODS 
Love Where You Live 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SATURDAY, APRIL 30TH 
6:00 ‐ 8:00 P.M. 

TOOELE CITY HALL 
90 N. MAIN—PARKING LOT 

 

Invite your friends, family, and 
neighbors to come with you to 

enjoy yummy food truck eats and 
to learn about neighborhood  
information and resources: 
#TakePrideTooele Spring  

Cleanup, Beautification Award 
nominations, tours of the  

Neighborhood Cleanup Trailer, 
Neighborhood Watch, & more! 

How will you get notifications in an 
Emergency? 

 
 
 

SIGN UP AT www.TCEM.org 

April 29, 2022 |  12:00 to 2:00 p.m. 
Tooele Senior Center Parking Lot 

59 East Vine Street, Tooele 

Tooele County Aging Services Senior 
Medicare Patrol invites you to  
protect your personal information by  
shredding unwanted, confidential, 
documents safely at this event.  
For more information, please call 
(435) 277-2420. Open to the Public! 

LIMIT OF 5 BOXES PER VEHICLE 
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April’s Calendar of Events 
 

 
 
 

 

1—15 Dow James Building, 438 W. 400 N., open for walking 
(Monday—Friday) 7:30 am—9:30 am 

4 Monday with the Mayor at City Hall or on Facebook 7 pm 
6 Kids CraŌ Club at City Hall 4 pm. Register online at  

tooelecity.org 
6 City Council MeeƟng at City Hall 7 pm 
13 Midvalley Highway Environmental Assessment Public 

Scoping Online Zoom MeeƟng 6 ‐ 7 pm 
13 Planning Commission MeeƟng at City Hall 7 pm 
14 Midvalley Highway Environmental Assessment Public 

Scoping MeeƟng at City Hall 6 ‐ 7:30 pm 
15 Deadline for 4th of July Parade Grand Marshal  

submissions 
16 Easter Egg Hunt at the Tooele Valley Museum.  Must  

pre‐register for selected Ɵme.  
17 Happy Easter 
20 City Council MeeƟng at City Hall 7 pm 
21 Great Utah ShakeOut.  Visit shakeout.org/Utah to learn 

how you can parƟcipate. 
21 DAV MeeƟng the 3rd Thursday of every month at the 

Tooele Pioneer Museum (47 E. Vine Street) at 7 pm. Call 
435‐840‐0547 or 435‐830‐8487 for more informaƟon.   
All Veterans and spouses welcome! 

22 Earth Day 
27 Planning Commission MeeƟng at City Hall 7 pm 
29 Free Shred Event at the Tooele Senior Center Parking Lot 

12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
29 Arbor Day 
29 Deadline to order Military/Veteran Light Pole Banners 
30 “Neighborhoods Love Where You Live” Event at City Hall 

Parking Lot 6 ‐ 8 pm 
  

 
 

Coming up in May... 
May 2 Magic Show — FREE Family AcƟvity at Dow James  

Building. Must pre‐register. 
May 6  “Dealing with DemenƟa” a four‐hour workshop for 

family caregivers at the Tooele County Health Dept. 
Register by calling 435‐277‐2420. 

ATTENTION BUSINESS OWNERS: 
For those who have not renewed their Business License for 2022: FINAL 
NOTICES were mailed out in March, letting you know that you have not 
renewed your license and that your business was placed in an 
“inactive” (CLOSED) status; therefore, YOU SHOULD NOT BE DOING 
BUSINESS. If you have questions, please contact the Business Licensing 
Office at (435) 843‐2110 or e‐mail lisac@tooelecity.org. 
 
BUSINESS LICENSES REQUIRED IN TOOELE CITY: 
Anyone offering a SERVICE from their home, for compensation, requires 
a Tooele City Business License. Please call the Tooele City Business  
License Specialist at 435‐843‐2110 for more information or go to  
tooelecity.org and choose DEPARTMENTS>BUSINESS LICENSING from 
the menu for business info in Tooele City limits. 
 
INFO on DOOR‐TO‐DOOR SOLICITORS 
ALL door‐to‐door solicitors (Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must be  
licensed with Tooele City and must have a 2022 GREEN Tooele City ID 
Badge on and in plain sight. If a solicitor is not wearing a badge, call  
Dispatch at 435‐882‐5600. Please be sure to give a complete description 
of the individual and the direction they are headed.  Thank you! 

@tooelecity 

 

TĔĔĊđĊ CĎęĞ CĔėĕĔėĆęĎĔē 
90 NĔėęč MĆĎē SęėĊĊę 

TĔĔĊđĊ, UT  84074 
435‐843‐2100 

ĜĜĜ.ęĔĔĊđĊĈĎęĞ.ĔėČ 

Have you ever wondered who is responsible when 
your sewer lateral or water service line needs  
repair? City Code 8‐6‐13 states “All building  
sewers, including the connecƟon to the POTW 
sewer, shall be maintained by the property  
owner”. Property owners are responsible for their 

own sewer laterals up to the wye connecƟon to the main sewer 
line.  City Code 9‐4‐6 states “Tooele City shall maintain the service 
pipe from the main line to and including the water meter and  
other apparatus within the meter box”. Property owners are  
responsible for their own water lines from the meter box  
connecƟon into the property and structure. Did you know that 
Utah law requires the City to educate ciƟzens on this? Check with 
your homeowners insurance to inquire if your policy covers these 
types of repairs. There are private companies who offer this type 
of insurance coverage if your homeowners insurance does not.  If 
you have any quesƟons, please feel free to contact the Public 
Works Department at 435‐843‐2130. 

“You may think you’re already protected 
against flood damage, but you’re probably not. 
Flooding is the most common natural disaster 
in Utah, yet most homeowners and renters 
aren’t properly covered. Get to know the facts 
about flood insurance and get protected.” 
https://dem.utah.gov/floodfacts/ 

WATER CONSERVATION 
As Spring approaches, it is important to our community that we 
be mindful of water conservation and implement good watering 
practices. Don’t start watering too early! Thank you for your 
efforts over the many years we have had our water conservation 

schedule in place! Watch for the outdoor Water Conservation Schedule in next 
month’s newsletter and follow us on social media for water conservation tips! 

 

 SIGN UP FOR CURBSIDE RECYCLING AT TOOELECITY.ORG 
DOWNLOAD A RECYCLING GUIDE AT ACEDISPOSAL.COM 



Ideas to Clean Up & Beautify 
Your Yard

Sweep sidewalks, curbs, and gutters.
Mow, pull or spray weeds*.
Clear away fallen limbs, branches, and leaves.
Cut back overgrowth (bushes, vines, trees,
shrubbery).
Clear your yard from trash, debris, and clutter.
Clean up and re-edge flower beds and borders.
Great time to prep lawns for spring growth
(rake, aerate, fertilize, and seed).
Mow grass and redefine borders of the lawn.
Neaten up hardscape surfaces (sidewalks,
driveways, pathways, patios, porches).
Clear obstruction (trees, vines, bushes) from
sidewalks and roads.
Patch, replace, or paint worn fences and gates.
Add a final touch! Plant flowers and plants to
add color, beauty and fun to your home!

Ideas to Clean Up Your
Neighborhood

Offer assistance to someone in your
neighborhood who could use a little help or
are unable to clean up their own property.
Organize a neighborhood group to clean up
common areas, double frontages, roadways,
alleyways, and nature areas.
Clean up sidewalks and gutters in front of
vacant lots.  
Reserve the #TakePrideTooele
Neighborhood Cleanup Trailer free of charge
at tooelecity.org for your neighborhood
cleanup project. 

Ideas to Clean Up Your
Community

Visit tooelecity.org or call or contact Tooele 
 City at terras@tooelecity.org or at (435)
843-2142 for a list of community projects
(beautify the cemetery, parks, landscaping,
etc.) where your family or organization could
volunteer.
Do you have suggestions or ideas for a
project?  Contact Tooele City for project
coordination at  terras@tooelecity.org or at 
 (435) 843-2142.
We encourage businesses and organizations
to clean up their store fronts and properties!  

S P R I N G  C L E A N  U P  2 0 2 2

*Section 8-4 1(a)  of Tooele City code states any weeds/grass on
real property under 5 acres must be cut and maintained under 6
inches.  Property owner is responsible for park strip area(s)
adjacent to their lot.  Any lot larger than 5 acers must have a
border of 30 feet cut and maintained under 6 inches.  Violation of
this code may result in fines and/or a class B misdemeanor.

Thank You!  Citizens and businesses play a critical
role in beautifying our community!

You bring your neighbors and we will bring the trailer full
of tools and the pizza!  Register today at tooelecity.org.  

https://tooelecity.org/takepridetooele/neighborhood-clean-up-trailer/
mailto:terras@tooelecity.org
mailto:terras@tooelecity.org
https://tooelecity.org/takepridetooele/neighborhood-clean-up-trailer/
https://tooelecity.org/takepridetooele/neighborhood-clean-up-trailer/
https://tooelecity.org/takepridetooele/neighborhood-clean-up-trailer/


When does Bulk Waste Pick Up?
Tooele City provides a monthly bulk waste pickup program year-
round.  The pick up day is once a month (Based on your normal garbage
pickup day) for those items which do not fit into your trash container. 
 This service is provided at no additional cost to Tooele City residents
and will go a long way in cleaning up our City and keeping it clean.  This
May you will get an extra bulk waste  pick up day.  See the schedule
below.  

Will Bulk Waste pick up old furniture and appliances?
Yes!  Bulk Waste accepts old appliances (items must have Freon
removed and a label placed indicating removal), mattresses, furniture,
carpet, and couches.

Can I put yard waste out for bulk waste pickup?
Yes!  Bulk Waste will take your yard waste, such as branches, limbs,
and shrubbery but it MUST be bagged, boxed or bundled (with rope or
twine), and branches and limbs must be less than 4 inches in diameter
and be less than 5 feet in length.  Items cannot exceed 75 lbs.

Will Bulk Waste accept hazardous waste?
No!  Do not put items such as paint, solvents, batteries, or pesticides
out to be picked up by bulk waste.  The Hazardous Waste Collection
Day has been postponed. Please visit tooelehealth.org for updated
information and to find out how and where to properly dispose of
hazardous waste.  

Residential customers: The Bulk Waste Program is offered year round! Take
advantage of your extra bulk waste pick up day during May—at no additional
cost to you!  Please make sure everything is out on your curb before 7:00 a.m.
the day of your bulk waste pickup, but not more than 24 hours prior. There is
no need to call Tooele City or ACE Disposal to schedule a pickup.  If by chance
your bulk waste pickup was missed on your pickup day, please call ACE
Disposal directly at 435-882-7009.  If your items are out of compliance, ACE
Disposal will leave a tag on your door indicating the reason they were unable
to pick up your items. For a complete list of acceptable & unacceptable items,
and specific requirements, please visit our website tooelecity.org.   

For this type of pickup it requires to BAG, BUNDLE, or BOX your items.  Your
boxes, bundles, and bags cannot weigh more than 75 lbs.  Bulk waste will not
pick up anything that is marked "FREE" or "PLEASE TAKE" or "GIVING
AWAY".  Bulk waste will not pick up anything that is leaning against fences or
mailboxes.  Do not park cars or other vehicles in front of your bulk waste or it
may not be picked up.  We ask you to set out your bulk waste the way you
would want to pick it up.

R E S I D E N T I A L  B U L K  W A S T E  P I C K  U P
T O O E L E  C I T Y

Box It! 
 Bag  It! 

 Bundle It!

Some Do's & Don'ts

Frequently Asked Questions

2 Bulk Waste Pick Up Days in May for Spring Clean Up

Saturday, May 21
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

#TakePrideTooele Day#TakePrideTooele Day  

Mayor Winn and Tooele City Council members will
be visiting people who are working on their  Spring

Clean Up project on #TakePrideTooele Day.

Tooele City is seeking nominations for 
#TakePrideTooele Beautification Awards.  
Do you know anyone who takes pride in their yard and works to help

keep Tooele City looking beautiful?  Be sure to nominate them for the

#TakePrideTooele Beautification Award.  Awards will be presented on

#TakePrideTooele Day.  Nominations can be made at tooelecity.org
beginning April 1 and must be submitted by Sunday, May 8, 2022.

 

Please email your plans for #TakePrideTooele Day by May 15th to

terras@tooelecity.org so we can recognize your project.
 

https://tooelecity.org/our-community/takepridetooele-day-sign-ups/
mailto:terras@tooelecity.org



